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The 2012 National Order of 

the Arrow Conference 

(NOAC) will be one of your 

most memorable Scouting 

experiences. NOAC 2012 

will be held at Michigan 

State University from July 

30 through August 4, 2012 

 

 
 

NOAC 2012 

 
 

and is projected to be one of 

the largest in the Order’s 

history with more than 8,000 

Arrowmen in attendance.  

NOAC will feature a number 

of unique events, including 

national competitions for 

ceremonies, drum, and 

dance; evening shows; the 

OA history museum; and 

awesome recreation 

competitions such as soccer, 

basketball, and ultimate 

Frisbee.. Highlights such as 

the Founder’s Day festivities 

including the Founder’s Day 

Parade, the Grand Hodag, 

and the inter-Region dodge 

ball battle are some of the 

exciting events at NOAC.  

Arrowmen can participate in 

service projects, high 

adventure opportunities, 

leadership training, 

American Indian Activities 

training, and much more. 

While enjoying the various 

activities, Scouts will have a 

great time meeting new 

brothers and sharing their 

experiences with people 

from around the nation. Our 

lodge will send a contingent 

to NOAC 2012 and you 

won’t want to miss out. To 

sign up, contact the lodge 

chief, or Bill Johnson.  The 

lodge is already on their 

second payment but it’s not 

too late to jump on board. 

You can also visit 

www.event.oa-bsa.org for 

more information and to 

learn about NOAC 2012.  

 

Shenshawpotoo will be 

hosting the 2012 

Conclave @ Camp Rock 

Enon April 27-29, 2012 

Registration is being 

accepted online at  

 

The Wahunsenakah LEC 

has voted on the lodge 

theme was voted on at 

the last LEC to be the  

decade of the 1980’s for 

this year’s spirit award 

choice.  Characters and 

SR-7A Conclave 

 style from this decade 

are what the lodge is 

going for.   

 

If you have thoughts, 

questions or 

suggestions pertaining 

to conclave please see 

Graham Parsons, Aaron 

Stewart or Nate Johnson.  

Also, the 

Insignia/Design 

committee is gathering 

suggestions for flap 

designs for the two 

themes as well. Once 

the decision is made a 

vote on patch design 

could be made quickly.   

Please see Russell 

Morris if you have 

thoughts regarding 

patch design.   

http://www.event.oa-bsa.org/
http://www.camprockenon.com/
http://www.camprockenon.com/
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The second Lodge 

Leadership Development 

Conference for the 

2011/2012 year will take 

place December 10
th

 prior 

to the Holiday Banquet at 

the Bruton  Educational 

Center in Williamsburg.   

 

This is an excellent 

opportunity to participate 

in the outstanding 

training available to all 

Arrowmen.  

Lodge Leadership Development Training 

 

You do not need to 

hold a leadership 

position to participate 

and there is no fee. 

 

Be on the lookout for 

more details regarding 

this opportunity here 

this weekend and at the 

Fall Fellowship.  If you 

have questions, please 

see Alan Booth. 

Duck Call 

“You do not need 

to hold a 

leadership 

position to 

participate and 

there is no fee.” 

NEW LODGE BROTHERS – CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU ALL 

DID YOU PAY YOUR 2012 DUES? 

IT’S TIME! 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all Arrowmen! 
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New Brotherhood 

Members  

Summer Service 2011 
 

David Benton 

John Brooks 

Chase Conder 

Rhys Franklin 

Austin Godwin 

Donald Gray 

James Hutchins 

William Newton 

William Price 

Christopher Risbon 

James Sabin 

Michael Street 

Kyle Taylor 

Steven Young 

First Year  

Arrowmen Award 

Summer Service Weekend 

2011 

Chase Conder 

Rhys Franklin 

Austin Godwin 

Donald Gray 

Russell Morris 

Christopher Risbon 

James Sabin 

Michael Street  

Steven Young 



 

  

 

 

 
Nottaway: 

 Would like to congratulate 

all of the new ordeal and 

brotherhood members 

from the Spring Service 

Weekend.  Ordeal 

members Nottoway 

received were Forrest 

South and Ed Hull.  David 

Benton is a new 

brotherhood member in 

our chapter.  For the day 

Chapter Reports 

 

Kiskiack Chapter -- James River District (Newport News Area)  
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 6:30 PM, 3rd Thursday, Moose Lodge 1711 Turlington Rd. 
Newport News.  
Nansemond Chapter -- Colonial Trail District (Suffolk/Smithfield Area) 
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 7:00 PM, 2nd Wednesday, Oakland Christian Church, 
.Chuckatuck. 
Nottoway Chapter -- Siouan Rivers District (Franklin/Emporia Area) 
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 5:00 PM, 3rd Sunday, Troop 17 Scout Hut, Fountain 
.Street, Franklin  
Pamunkey Chapter -- Heritage District (Hampton Area)  
     Chapter Meetings montly, 6:30 PM, 1st Wednesday, Wesley United Methodist Church, 
Hampton 
Piankatank Chapter -- First Colony District (James City/Williamsburg Area)  
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 7:00 PM, 2nd Thursday, Williamsburg United Methodist 
Church, Wburg. 
Wicomico Chapter -- Chesapeake Bay District (York County/Gloucester Area)  
     Chapter Meetings montly, 7:00 PM, 1st Thrusday, Yorkminster Presbyterian  
 

Grayson Hull-Chapter 

Secretary 

Forrest South-Ceremonies 

Chair 

Addison Peak-Service 

Chair 

Andrew Pitts-Nimat Chair 

 

of service, Nottoway plans 

to serve at Camp Darden, 

Girl Scout Camp, to clean 

up hurricane damage. If 

you need to contact 

Nottoway, here are our 

chapter officers: 

Grant Scarboro-Chapter 

Chief 

Scott Davis-Vice Chapter 

Chief 

Duck Call 

WAHUNSENAKAH LODGE 333 
Colonial Virginia Council 

Boy Scouts of America 

11721 Jefferson Avenue 
Newport News, VA 23606 

PHONE  757-595-3356 

FAX  757-877-8611 

 

WEB: 
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